

VADNAIS HEIGHTS CITY COUNCIL
NOVEMBER 13, 2018

SPECIAL MEETING

OF THE COUNCIL OF THE

CITY OF VADNAIS HEIGHTS

NOVEMBER 13, 2018
The special meeting of the Council of the City of Vadnais Heights was held on the above date and called to order by Mayor Fletcher at 4:07 p.m.  
ROLL CALL
Upon roll call, the following members were present: Mayor Bob Fletcher, Council Members: Terry Nyblom, Craig Johnson, Heidi Gunderson and Greg Urban.
The following members were absent:  None.
Also present were: Kevin Watson, City Administrator; Tim Sandvik, Assistant City Administrator, and Peggy Aho, Deputy Clerk.
Everyone present stood and said the Pledge of Allegiance.

CANVASS THE RETURNS AND DECLARE THE RESULTS OF THE NOVEMBER 6, 2018 ELECTION RESULTS
Assistant City Administrator Sandvik noted that election law requires the governing body of a city to approve the results of the municipal election that was held on November 6, 2018. The results show that Heidi Gunderson was elected to a two-year term as Mayor, and Patricia Youker and Greg Urban were elected as Council Members to four-year terms. 
Sandvik noted that Council Member Terry Nyblom has formally requested a recount, which is required for a recount to take place. City Administrator Watson noted that the ballots will be manually counted. Mayor Fletcher asked that the City have someone present at the recount.
Election judges processed 481 new registrations on Election Day and 1,586 absentee, military and overseas ballots were accepted.  Nyblom asked if the 481 new registrations is typical in an election.  Sandvik replied that he can’t answer that, but that overall statewide voter registration numbers were high. He mentioned that 81.8% of Vadnais Heights eligible voters voted. 
Upon motion by Council Member Johnson, seconded by Council Member Urban, it was

18-11-180
“RESOLVED, to accept the canvass of the November 6, 2018 State General Election, including City Offices for Mayor and Council Members. With the results of this election, Heidi Gunderson was elected to a 2-year term as Mayor for the period of January 8, 2019 through January 4, 2021; Patricia Youker and Greg Urban were elected as Council Members to 4-year terms for a period from January 8, 2019 through January 9, 2023.”



Ayes – 5

Nays – 0

The resolution was adopted. 

Upon motion by Johnson, the meeting was adjourned at 4:23 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
_________________________________________Kevin Watson, City Administrator
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